
CHNA Board Meeting – Minutes Monday March 21, 2016
Attendees:   President – Karen Wright, Treasurer – Julie Westall, Secretary – Laurel McIvor, Planning and Development – Kathy Kennedy, , Fundraising and Membership – Shelley Mullins, Traffic - Luanne Calcutt,  History and Heritage – Andy Billingsley, Communications – Alyson Queen
Regrets:  Vice President – Peter Eady, Safety – Shane Quinn
___________________________________________________________________________
1. Welcome and Confirmation of Agenda

2. January Minutes  - Approved


ACTION:  Karen will post on website

3. New Civic Hospital Location Consultation
· Feb 25, Karen spoke with Minister McKenna’s office and shared concerns from CHNA’s perspective, i.e. need for process transparency and neighbourhood consultation; significant impact on traffic/access/parking with the return of onsite staff parking for 5000 staff, and concern the large footprint of proposed building limiting the location options versus a more vertical design.
· Feb 29, Karen representing CHNA participated in the inaugural meeting of the TOH Public Consultation Committee; intent to guide and advise TOH regarding hospital expansion/renovation project.  Recommend that CHNA stay on the Committee whether or not the new location will be in our neighbourhood as CHNA can provide valuable input based on our past experience, and since any future plans will have implications to current Civic Hospital site.
· March 7, Public Information Session held @ Ottawa Conference and Event Centre.  Well attended.

ACTIONS: 
· Karen to summarize the discussions and post them on the website

· April 3, Karen to meet Minister McKenna at a planned open house.
4. Duke of Devonshire has been purchased by Chartwell’s. 

ACTIONS:

· Karen will send a welcome letter and invite them to attend a meet and greet.

· Luanne will send name of traffic rep who has had previous discussions with DofD for Karen to include in any meeting.

5.  70 Richmond Road has been designated as a heritage site.  A rezoning request has been made to allow a coffee shop with drive through, contrary to official plan for traditional mainstreet.  CHNA will work with our councillor and other Kitchissippi community associations.

ACTION: Karen will attend Apr 3 discussion and pass along summary and feedback.

6. St. Matthias Church closure/alternative use:
ACTION:  Karen and Kathy and a small group of interested residents will attend a meeting with Church representatives on March 29; report to follow.

7. Spring AGM Meeting – to be held at Hintonburg Community Centre late May.
ACTION:  Karen will check into available mid-week dates at HCC and for Jeff Leiper’s availability.

8. Spring Park Cleanup - agreed May 1 was better than May 15.
ACTIONS:  
· Karen will ask cleanup leads regarding dates.

· Allyson to include confirmed date in spring newsletter

9. Neighbourhood Garage Sale – Discussed May 28 Race Weekend as potential date and the merits and issues of holding on same day as Glebe.  This would be a communications effort to gain resident participation (e.g. share date in newsletter, on our website, and on some on-line sites). 

ACTIONS:  

· All Executive members to determine level of interest in their areas and bring to next Executive meeting for further discussion and a decision.  
· Luanne will canvass Street Reps to collect feedback.
10. READ – Rosemount Library:  March 19, first of several community consultations have taken place, approximately 25 people came out to what was essentially a visioning exercise. Another consultation will happen March 22.  Follow-up meetings will be April 16 and 19.
ACTION:  Allyson will promote upcoming consultations on twitter and our website

11. History and Heritage Committee: 
· 40 people attended inaugural meeting of the Kitchissippi History and Heritage Committee, showing strong support for a Kitchissippi-wide History and Heritage committee. Our History & Heritage Committee received some nice complements from Dave Alston. 
· Reid Farm: City of Ottawa plans to demolish the Reid Farm later this summer.  Beforehand, they will allow a small group of History and Heritage volunteers to tour it. They will also allow CHNA to organize a fund-raising event to “sell” stones and bricks from the original farm.  The City has also agreed to provide a fund H&H for a “heritage feature” on the farm. In addition, a volunteer has offered to make a short documentary film about the farm. 
ACTIONS:

· Andy to ask for more information about the schedule and plans for the demolition of the farm and renovation to the park.

· CHNA to consider possible events and activities linked with 2017 event plans.

· Walking Tour:  History & Heritage committee has created a self-guided tour hand-out for CHNA based on our History Pin map.

ACTIONS:
· Allyson will promote in upcoming newsletter, on twitter and on our website
· Some paper copies available at AGM. 
· H&H Committee to explore future spin-off products/opportunities
12. Volunteer Award proposal was presented by Kathy and Alyson. The main goal is to use the awards as a means of building community and recognizing volunteer efforts/contributions from neighbourhood residents. We would like to launch the idea at the spring AGM, invite nominations and then present the award at the fall AGM.
ACTION: All Executive members: please review submission for discussion at next meeting. 

13. The Planning and Development Committee has submitted a number of formal responses to a variety of planning proposals in and around our neighbourhood, i.e. Westgate renewal plan; 101 Champagne St.; Coach Houses and Minimum parking standards. Final copies of all submissions or reports are posted on the CHNA website. Also, in response to ongoing traffic concerns on Bayswater Ave, a small group of residents has been working with the city to divert funding allocated for a “bump-out” (from an out-dated study) to a more effective solution. Over 80% of residents on the south end of Bayswater voted for speed humps to be installed sometime this year.
ACTIONS:

· Kathy will continue to send drafts and submissions to ExCommittee for review and welcomes feedback.

· Kathy will consider how and whether there is any advantage to using DropBox for posting drafts and/or final reports.

14. Spring Newsletter:  Alyson is aiming to provide a draft newsletter by the end of March in order to distribute the newsletter for early April. Key content will include notice of our AGM, Garage Sale, and upcoming community consultation dates.
ACTIONS: 

· Alyson will email a call for submissions
· Website clean-up will be happening soon
15. Fundraising and Membership: Membership renewal email has been sent – with good response! Draft of new membership flyer is almost complete as is the one-pager to explain and promote the CHNA member-benefits/offers to potential business sponsors. The current process of transferring and tracking of membership information is rather inefficient.
ACTIONS: 

· Shelley will send draft of membership flyer and one-pager on CHNA member benefits for review & approval. 
· Shelley to investigate software tracking tools available/possible for membership database
16. Transportation: Chief complaint from our neighbours is traffic related to the hospital traffic and surface parking. For any new developments (i.e. new hospital or Westgate development) we will strongly push for an Area Traffic Management study to be conducted. Other updates:
· Fairmont traffic survey planned for late spring.

· Luanne attended a meeting in January with Aga Khan Foundation, City representatives, and the Planning Lead regarding parking at 991 Carling. They are considering the concerns of Fairmont and nearby residents as provided in letters and survey data. Also under consideration are suggestions to add 3 speed bumps between Sherwood and Carling, as recommended by local residents. 
· Community associations are discussing whether or not to encourage the city to investigate opportunities for better traffic management, i.e. toll roads, photo radar, etc. 
ACTIONS:

· CHNA will support investigation of traffic management alternatives (i.e. toll roads and photo radar)
Meeting Adjourned at 9:10 pm.  Adjournment was moved by Luanne, seconded by all.
Next Meeting: Monday April 18, 7 pm.

